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Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, June 8, 2015

Colorado State University

Present:
Gene Pielin, Jim Klett, Sarada Krishnan, Brian Vogt, Matt Edmundson, Jeff Steiner and Pat Hayward
Brian moved and Sarada seconded approval of minutes of the April 27, 2015 meeting. Motion passed. 

Doug Reckhemmer, our financial consultant from Edward Jones, was present to explain and update the board on Plant Select® financial investments. He stated our investments earned between three and four percent over the past four to five years. Interest rates are currently extremely low. We currently have about 41% of our investments in bonds and 55% in stocks. Currently the mutual funds that Plant Select® are invested in are fairly conservative. Doug Reckhemmer explained the difference between the MFS Conservative Allocation Fund and the MFS Moderate Allocation Fund options. After considerable discussion, Brian moved and Jeff seconded that Plant Select® should move our funds from the MFS Conservative Allocation fund to MFS Moderate Allocation fund. Motion passed. 

Pat Hayward then went over the Plant Select® Profit and Loss Budget from January through May 2015. Discussion followed and she stated more income should be received in August. Royalty payments should be received in July and August and cash flow will be better when these dollars are received. 

Pat Hayward also explained web expenses were more than expected due to more back end programming required than expected for new website. She also stated that booklet sales are greater than expected. 

She stated that Plant Select® did not receive Specialty Crop – Department of Agriculture grant for pollinator study. Jeff Steiner stated that Agricultural Experiment Station is still willing to put some dollars into the project. Plant Select® would like to see project proposal before they put any dollars into this project about pollinators. Project is really to show scientific proof about certain Plant Select® plants being very good pollinator plants. 

Gene Pielin stated he attended a funding meeting about Department of Agriculture Specialty Crop Grants. He stated that grants should be at least ten thousand dollars to be considered by that selection committee for funding. 

Brian Vogt stated that Denver Botanic Gardens is working with principals about the developments of Sterling Ranch in Douglas County. This is a huge project and probably a good location for use of a lot of Plant Select® plants. 

The question was raised if Plant Select® should charge a finance charge for late payments by members.

The Board decided we should wait and see if there is a problem with late payments from the 2015 season before we make any decision on this. 

The board then had a discussion about strategic planning for Plant Select®. Minutes and notes from previous discussions held on August 9, 2007, April and June 2011 and from November 11, 2013 were distributed for review. Board then discussed if our August discussion should be strategic planning meeting or “looking to the future” meeting. The board agreed our next meeting should be a discussion of what opportunities Plant Select® will have in the future. Should we be bigger than we are already? However do we want to abandon our core values? 
Board decided we would meet on August 17, 2015 for a board meeting and “future” meeting discussion. We will start at noon with lunch with discussion about possible expansion of Plant Select® and possible regional duplication. Hopefully that discussion will refresh on the way we look at various activities currently done by Plant Select®. However, we need to stay true to our mission and 501C-3 status. 

The board next discussed a new propagator member JLPN Nursery in Salem, OR. This nursery especially wants to propagate Sucker Punch® chokecherry and Hot Wings® maple. Sarada moved, Brian seconded to approve membership as a propagator for JLPN Nursery. Motion passes.

With no other business meeting concluded at about 5:10 p.m. 

Next Board meeting will be August 17, 2015 at Denver Botanic Gardens, 12:00 pm. 
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